
Memorandum 
TO: David Corliss, City Manager 
FROM: Theresa Roach, Gould Evans                              
Cc: Brad Allen, Director, Lawrence Public Library,  
Date: January 22, 2014 
RE: Library Furniture  
 
 
Summary 
 
In fall of 2013, the Lawrence Public Library started negotiating with vendors on state of Kansas 
purchasing contracts and preparing a request for proposals for other furniture items to be bid. 
Nine bids were received for the bid items and pricing was very competitive. 
 
Gould Evans has assisted the library in reviewing the bids & contract pricing received. The 
Lawrence Public Library would like to proceed with multiple purchasing contracts, the total 
costs of which are still being negotiated but fall between $560, 000 and $568,000. This is 
below the total FF&E budgeted of $572,000. The library would like to proceed with the award 
of the first contract for all Herman Miller products both bid and negotiated with Designed 
Business Interiors of Topeka, KS in the amount of $111, 031.31. This includes all installation 
and costs associated with the reuse of the previous office systems furniture in addition to new 
pieces.  
 
Recommended Action: 
 
Authorize purchase order with Designed Business Interiors of Topeka, KS for the Herman 
Miller portion of the library furniture in the amount of $111,031.31. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
















